TOWN OF STAMFORD

PUBLIC HEARING ON RENAMING OF OLD COUNTY ROAD
September 20, 2018
(UNAPPROVED)

Present:
Selectboard:  Nancy L. Bushika, Michael Denault, Carol Fachini, and Christopher Warren.

Daniel J. Potvin was not present.
Visitors:
David R. Tatro, Road Commissioner.


William Levine, Emergency Management Coordinator.


Lori Shepard, Selectboard Secretary.

Nancy Bushika called the meeting to order at 5:45 p.m. and announced that the board would like to hear comments on the proposed re-naming of the easterly end of Old County Road from the intersection of Main Road to the Kevin Coffman Bopp and Stephen R. Bopp (formerly Jack Newkom) property.

Nancy Bushika acknowledged that Jon Bohl had suggested Newkom Road at the last Selectboard meeting.  Dave Tatro suggested Bohl Hill since Jon Bohl owns property on the road.  Bruce Richardson had suggested to the town clerk Brown Brook Road since the Brown Brook crosses the road.  Carol Fachini thought Brown Brook Road was a nice country name.  Chris Warren liked Brown Brook Road since it names the road after a natural feature.

Carol Fachini questioned whether the road could be renamed at this time due to ongoing litigation.  The Selectboard felt the road is discontinued in the middle and they are only renaming the easterly side which should have no affect on the westerly side of the road Carol Fachini was referring to.

MOTION by Chris Warren to rename the easterly end of Old County Road from the intersection of Main Road to the Kevin Coffman Bopp and Stephen R. Bopp (formerly Jack Newkom) property to “Brown Brook Road”.  SECONDED by Carol Fachini.  All in favor.  Motion APPROVED.

The hearing was closed at 5:55 p.m.
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